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THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF COLYTON PARISH

COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 14TH JUNE 2010 IN THE

BOARDROOM OF THE FEOFFEES TOWN HALL AT 7.00 PM

Those present:  Parish Councillors P Arnott, Mrs C H Collier, R L Collier, 

A Davis, D G House, C E Pady, A W H Parr (Chairman), R Turner G Stephens, C Stone, W Waterworth, N Weldon and Mrs R Yarlott
Also in attendance: District Councillor Mrs H Parr, two representative of the police and two  members of the public 

The Chairman congratulated the Football Club on winning the Grandisson Cup, the Youth Football Club for a very successful two day tournament, the Vintage Tractor Run on their 10th Anniversary run and the Tramway on their 40th Anniversary 

10/06/1 
 RECEIPT AND APPROVAL OF APOLOGIES:

District Cllr G Godbeer

10/06/2  
POLICE REPORT

PC Speariett reported that there were 11 crimes in May, including thefts, burglary, assault and criminal damage.  To date in June there had been two crimes, a drink driving offence and a telephone fraud.  He gave his thanks to the organisers of the Tractor run, Youth football tournament and Tramway for their organising of their respective events.  A member of the public questioned the opening hours at Seaton Police Station stating that a someone with important evidence had been unable to get into the station

10/06/3 
 PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

Mr Hay reported that the repair works at Ridgeway had started.  He also reported that Northleigh road, and the section from from Heathhayne to Freakhayne was in a bad state with several potholes. Heathhayne Bars had still not been repaired and the drains in Clay Lane had never been cleaned. Mr Hay stated that whilst he was not against affordable housing he felt the site at Hillhead had been “steam rollered” through and alternative sites were available. He also forwarded a press cutting which stated that East Devon had the dirtiest streets, he was recommended to forward this to EDDC for their comments

10/06/4 
 APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL         MEETING HELD ON 10TH MAY 2010

Amendments to be made to the Minutes 

a) 10/05/12 Cllr Stone was to attend a meeting with Highways

b) 10/05/15 Cllr Stone declared an interest – not minuted

c) 10/05/8 Should read forgery, not fraud

d) 10/05/IC In Committee Minutes amendment – (left until Council was in Committee)

e) Amend to “GS referred to the letter he had received from PA regarding the alleged forgery by Colyton Parish Council and asked PA if he had reported this to the police and was it being investigated?”

f) 10/053b  RT declared interest – not Minuted .  RSC Trustees had declared interest and only members of the Council who had not declared an interest should vote on the motion

The Minutes would be signed at the next meeting when these amendments had been made

10/06/5 
 MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES


10/05/3b  Reece Strawbridge Centre 


No copy of a letter from the Trustees to the Feoffees had been received


10/05/6  Tree Warden, Mr J Cady is willing to continue in this position


10/05/8  Standing Orders – Still under review


10/05/13h  Maroons for Remembrance Day, The RBL had been unable to source any maroons, suggested ask Axminster TC if they could help
10/06/6
  REPORT FROM  COUNTY COUNCILLOR


No report available

10/06/7 
 REPORT FROM DISTRICT COUNCILLOR

Dist Cllr Mrs H Parr reported that EDDC were looking into rationalisation of services and where costs could be cut whilst retaining services.  They were also looking into more joint working of officer teams with the partnership with South Somerset.  She reported that the planning appeal for the Antique Centre signs had been dismissed and also forwarded a copy of correspondence sent to Southleigh Parish Council with regard to unauthorised developments at Higher and Lower Wadden

10/06/8  
HIGHWAY MATTERS:



a) Repairs to the subsidence at Ridgeway had commenced, the road would be closed from 7th June to 2nd July 2010.

b) **Colyton Caterpillars were concerned with safety outside the new Reece Strawbridge Centre, there were insufficient signs and suggested reducing the speed limit and flashing speed alert signs.  This was already in hand the Area Engineer was conducting a survery and producing costings.To be discussed at the next Traffic Group meeting

c)  Cllr Stone gave a report of his recent meeting with Highways (copy to be circulated)


d)  Any matter requiring immediate attention


     Road Closure Order, Gribblemead , between the junction with Hillhead   and Castle View, will be closed from Monday 26 July to Friday 13 August 2010. for utility works

Various potholes were reported at the following locations:- Tritchayne, Roadgreen, Holyford Lane, Whitwell Lane,. There were overhanging trees on the  length of road from Colyvale to Ruffold House which pushed lorries into the carriageway and also the road edges needed cleaning.  The Lengthsman was in the Parish and was doing a good job.

**Cllr C Stone declared at interest
10/06/9  
REPORTS FROM MEETINGS ATTENDED

a)
Joint Meeting at Peace Memorial Playing Field

Discussions took place with regard to the spoil heap, the MUGA and the future plans for the whole site. Options were being looked at and Mr Mann was drawing up some plans. Cllr Davis presented a draft Management Proposal for the site, this was circulated and would be discussed at the next meeting

b)
Colyton Memorial Social Club

Cllrs R Collier reported that finances were much healthier, summer league skittles and darts had been arranged. They were looking at ways of cutting staff costs and not opening when not necessary.  The window repairs were in hand

c)  
Cllr Stone gave a report of his meeting with Highways

10/0610 
 CORRESPONDENCE:

a)
East Devon AONB Annual Forum 30th June at Uplyme, 7.00-9.30pm

A representative of the Council is invited to attend.  Guest speaker Doug Hulyer, Natural England Board Member, on this the International Year of Biodiversity and also “the cliffs and rockpools of East Devon that changed his life


b)
East Devon Police Liason Meetings

Meetings are being held at Honiton Community College on Wednesday 23rd June at 7.30pm and Exmouth Community College on Tuesday 6th July at 7.30pm


c) 
Application for memorial


for Iain A McLennan – standard - approved


d)
Application for additional inscription


for Marjorie H McLennan - approved


e)
Seaton Temporary Exhibition “Celebrating Seaton’s Biodiversity”

Members invited to attend this exhibition in Seaton Tourist Information Centre


f)
Letters from Residents of Colyford re the Stop Line Way


Detailing their objections to the proposed route, to be tabled at the next meeting with the Stop Line way on 2nd July

g)
Invitation to Colyton Caterpillars opening day 4th July

10/06/11
FINANCE

a)
Minutes of the Finance Committee Meeting held 24th May 2010 (Appendix A) were noted.

b)
Accounts presented and approved for payment

Cheque No 2801  Haynes of Colyton:  maintenance materials
£15.40 

Cheque No 2802  D G Horticultural, strimmer £165.95 plus VAT £29.04


£194.99

Cheque No 2800 EDDC Agreed contribution to Rest House
£100.00

Cheque No 2804 Musbury garage, petrol £14.31 plus VAT £2.51
£16.82

Cheque No 2805 Veolia ES (UK) Ltd, rubbish collection May £82.32  plus VAT £14.41
£96.73

Cheque No 2806 Bradfords Ltd, maintenance materials  £4.86 plus VAT £0.85

£5.71

Cheque No 2807: AON Insurance
£2898.51

Cheque No 2808  Cash, 4 weeks for Toilet cleaner
£100.00

John Rollings put a stone through his car window whilst strimming, repair cost £82.25, Agreed to claim off Council insurance

10/06/12
PLANNING:
a) Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting held 24th May 2010 (Appendix B) were noted.

b) Planning applications

10/0978/FUL  The Vinyard, Seaton Road, Colyford Construction of two and single storey side extension, demolition of garage and construction of detached home office building and garage for Mr M Clark 

Support in general, but flat roof on garage not appropriate for site

10/1123/TRE 23 Kingsholme, Colyford 1 Monterey Pine to be felled for Mr S Mills

Tree wardens comments to be forwarded

c)
Appeal Decision

09/2510/ADV  Antiques Centre (on or adj Station Road)  Display of four free standing directional signs (retrospective)

Appeal dismissed

Reasons- the signs would be unacceptably conspicuous, would result in harm to the character of the appearance of the surrounding AONB, would be harmful to highway safety and public safety

d)
Correspondence

Copy of letter sent to EDDC from residents of Southleigh concerning developments at Higher & Lower Wadden, Southleigh, to be noted

Copy of letter sent to EDDC from MR D Wishart ref planning application at the Methodist Chapel, to be noted

Copy of letter sent to EDDC by Mr M Holes concerning various planning issues – to be noted

10/06/13
AMENITIES:
a)
Planting of Flower Beds

Cllr Weldon and his son were thanked for planting out most of the beds in the Parish.  Cllr Collier was thanked for planting the trough at Umborne Bridge Members questioned whether Seaton flower beds had been planted by EDDC


b)
Annual Parish Inspection


re-arranged  for Monday 21st June at 7pm

c)
Handyman  taking a weeks’ holiday from 21st June, Cllr Weldon would empty bins in his absence

10/06/14
PAPER ISSUED BY CLERK RE CODE OF CONDUCT

Cllr Waterworth proposed that this item be deferred until the Clerk was present and that it should be discussed in Full Council, this was seconded by Cllr Arnott and carried

10/06/15
OTHER MATTERS AT THE DISCRETION OF THE CHAIRMAN

Members were concerned that no list of the proposed tenants had been received from Hastoe Housing,  Cllr Yarlott to contact Hastoe

10/06/16
DATE OF FUTURE MEETINGS


June Finance and Planning Committee meetings 28th June 2010 at 7.00pm


Full Parish Council Meeting 12th July 2010 at 7.00pm

10/06/17
IN COMMITTEE


Two items for discussion, the Police and Council Clerk


Cllr House proposed that these matters be dealt with in Committee under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as amended by the Local Government Act 1972) the public, including the press be excluded from the discussion as publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, ie employment of Clerk and legally sensitive matters.  This was seconded by Cllr R Collier and agreed

The Council then went into Committee
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14th June 2010


